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April 17, 2025  

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL AND RESS 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E2  

registrar@oeb.ca 

Attention: Nancy Marconi, Registrar 

RE: Renewal of Municipal Franchise Agreement 

OEB File No.: EB-2025-0058 

We are counsel representing the Corporation of the City of Guelph (the “City”) in the 

above-noted matter.  

On behalf of the City and pursuant to Procedural Order No. 1 dated March 13, 2025, please 

be advised that the City intends to file the following evidence with the OEB: 

1. Customer Density Map for Areas Served within the City of Guelph;

2. Minutes of Committee of the Whole Meeting – November 5, 2024;

3. Minutes of Guelph City Council – November 26, 2024;

4. A copy of Bill 219 “No Free Ride for Fossil Fuels Act, 2024”;

5. Correspondence from Mike Schriener dated March 13, 2025 - Re: Intention to

Reintroduce Bill 219;

6. Copies of all correspondence between Enbridge and the City of Guelph from May 10,

2024  to January 31, 2025;

7. Additional evidence regarding the City of Guelph’s climate targets and energy

transition commitments. Including but not limited to:

a. The City’s Race to Zero climate pledge;

b. The City’s Community Energy Plan; and

c. The City’s Commitment to Achieve 100% Renewable Energy by 2050.

8. Additional evidence regarding the City’s Economic Policies, Indigenous Policies, and

the City’s Provincial Policy Statement; and

9. Additional records relating to costs incurred by the City regarding previous

relocations of gas lines and/or decommissioning etc. and City Budgetary records with

respect to the same.

The City respectfully requests that the OEB permit the City to reserve its right 

to file additional evidence once it has had sufficient opportunity to fully review 

Enbridge’s lengthy response to interrogatories.  
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Yours truly, 

Matthew Irish   

Associate Solicitor, Litigation and Risk Management 

Legal and Court Services, Corporate Services 

519-822-1260 extension 3484

Copy to:  Natalya Plummer – Natalya.Plummer@oeb.ca; 

Richard Lanni – Richard.Lanni@oeb.ca; 

Patrick McMahon – Patrick.mcmahon@enbridge.com; 

Kent Elson – kent@elsonadvocacy.ca; 

Kate Siemiatycki – kate@elsonadvocacy.ca; 

Evan Ferrari – evan@emergeguelph.ca; 

Jennifer Charles – jennifer.charles@guelph.ca; 

Kip Phillips – kip.phillips@guelph; and 

Dylan McMahon – dylan.mcmahon@guelph.ca. 
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